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WWI FEATURED EXHIBIT  
by Mr. Charles. B. Oellig 

 This ñLifeguard Periscopeò was made by F. Duerr & Sons in Manchester, England, for troops 

in World War I.  During the Great War, this simple device saved many allied army lives on the     

battlefield in Europe.  By using this simple periscope, soldiers could view the battlefield prior to any 

movement or attack while being in the safety of their own trench, unexposed to enemy snipers.    

To see this and other fascinating exhibits, please come visit the Museum! 

The museumôs ñLifeguard Periscopeò from WWI (left and right) photographed by SGT Damian J. M. Smith, Command Historian.                                           
Lifeguard Collapsible Periscope advertisement from WWI, taken from www.pinterest.com. 



DONATIONS 
Artifact Information by Mr. Charles B. Oellig 

Photos by SGT Damian J. M. Smith 

 
 

è This 1912 photograph (below) shows 47 mounted 
cavalrymen with Pennsylvaniaôs Governors Troop 
at Mount Gretna, donated by Ms. Brenda K. Waltz. 

èVarious photographs and papers of Master Ser-
geant Carl H. Weber, who was the lead carpenter 
on the rifle range at Indiantown Gap Military Res-
ervation (IGMR), were donated by Mr. David A. 
Weber.                               

è The item 
shown at left is 
a Tenth Regi-
ment (NGP) 
PA Volunteer 
Infantry uni-
form from 
western PA.  
This Spanish 
American War 
uniform coat 
and trousers 
belonged to  
Private Joel 
Ridgeway.  He 
served in the 
Philippine Is-
lands in 1898 

and 1899. The Tenth was the only Pennsylvania 
unit to take part in combat in that part of the world 
during the Spanish American War.  

è  Several panoramic photographs were recently    
donated to the museum:   

 ̄Staff officers of 13th Regiment, NGP, July 1914 

 ̄13th Infantry Regiment at Mt. Gretna, July 1915 

 ̄28th Division Ammunition Train, Mt. Gretna,  
September 1917 

 ̄Battery D, 6th U.S. Field Artillery at IGMR dur-
ing the 1935 maneuvers.    

These items were donated by Brig. Gen. Gerald    
Otterbein, Jr. (USAF, Ret.). 

è  A photograph dated November 1942 was re-
ceived, showing a large group of men from Battery 
B, 3d Battalion, 1st Training Regiment, Field Ar-
tillery Replacement Center, Fort Bragg, North Car-
olina. Ten men in the picture are Pennsylvanians 
and are all identified.  Donated by Major William 
B. Luckenbill (USA, Ret.). 

 

CAN YOU HELP US? 

by Mr. Charles B. Oellig 
 

The museum is in search of the poster depicted 

above. This was a recruiting poster used by the 

110th Infantry. It was also used by the entire 28th 

Infantry Division when it was called to federal    

service with the induction set for September 5, 

1950. Colonel Henry K. Fluckôs 110th Infantry  

created this poster to recruit the regiment up to   

full strength before heading to Camp Atterbury,       

Indiana, for training. 
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